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   RESCAP Weekly Progress in December 2010 
RESCAP stands for “Rural Extension Service Capacity Advancement Project through PaViDIA Approach” 
http://www.pavidia.org.zm/                                                                                     (No. 046) 22/Dec/2010
	Date
	Events in This Week
	News around

	20
	MON
	· Follow-Up monitoring of Rain Protected Tomato farming and water resources survey at Chiliyaeka village (Mr. Kiyoshi)
· Meeting at Cooperative College (Messrs. Ono and Sasaki)

· Meeting at FTI Chalimbana (Messrs. Ono and Sasaki)
	 Follow-Up Monitoring of LIP activities in Kafue District
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On 29th November 2010, Ms. Hasegawa (Project Coordinator) together with Food & Nutrition Officers from MACO visited Chikoka village, Mungu Camp, Kafue District. The village is implementing Livelihood Improvement Project (LIP). Mr. Hikanyem, DACO and Mr. Kapwepwe, SAO of Kafue also joined the team to monitor the progress of the projects. Currently the LIPs are implemented with the Chikoka Women’s Group in Mungu Camp and the other with the Tuyumeyume Women’s Group in Chikupi Camp. The activities of the Chikoka Women’s Group include Chicken House Construction, Communal Garden and Merry-Go-Round. The Team has observed the great progress of the Chicken House Construction since the last visit in August. Although the group members were l struggling to secure enough money to buy cement for its floor, the construction is nearly completion by utilizing existing resources. The team discussed with DACO and decided to loan 250,000 ZMK to the group to complete the construction. The group is supposed to return money after making profit from chicken raising in the house.  

	21

	TUE
	· Meeting at the Cooperative College (Mr. Sasaki)

· Meeting with Principal Extension Methodologist (Messrs. Ono and Sasaki)

· Monitoring of use of IDEOs and Demonstration activities at Chinsali District (Mr. Miyoshi)
	

	22
	WED
	· Meeting with Deputy Director (Mr. Ono) (TBC)

· Mr. Sasaki goes on leave
· Meeting with COMOCO (NGO) in Chinsali District (Mr. Miyoshi)
	

	23
	THU
	
	

	24
	FRI

	· JICA Monthly Meeting (Mr. Ono)
	

	In-coming Events
	This Week’s Picture 

	· Technical Committee meeting (TBC)

· Assignment of a short term expert (Farm Management) January 2011

· Management Committee meeting (TBC)

· Joint Coordinating Committee meeting (TBC)
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 “Se-Se-Se!: Japanese Song  ” 
“Se-se-se no yoi-yoi-yoi!”. Ms. Kitada, a Japanese volunteer in Kasama, plays with a local boy in Chiliyaeka village by singing a Japanese traditional song & play. She is assigned to the village for supporting rural development with RESCAP/PaViDIA. 


Reporting System of Extension Service:  Challenges and Visions



Miyoshi (Monitoring)

Report writing is an important task in any organization, where various people work in different levels.  MACO extension services is no exception, which has over 1,500 field staff all over the vast country. Reporting system is a key for ensuring the extension services to be active and effective in the field. District staff relies on reports from CEO/BEOs to know their activities and situations in the field. Provincial staff relies on district staff’s reports. Finally, MACO-HQ relies on province staff’s reports.  It is a relay process.  
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Picture: Provincial officer and CEO looking at IDEOs
How about the quantity and quality of the field staff reports?  Are they submitting a qualify report on time?  It is a question which should be made. For replying to this question, RESCAP is now conducting a small study on submission of reports from CEOs in some districts. This is a summary of the mid-term results.

The target districts are four districts in Northern Province, namely Luwingu, Mprokoso, Chinsali and Kaputa.  The process is to check all registered CEO’s reports for the past five years (2005-2010), stored in the district offices. Currently, total of 598 different types of reports from 62 Camps were collected as follows.

Table: Samples

	Reports
	All
	Annual
	Quarterly
	Monthly

	Total
	598
	59
	163
	353


If the numbers are divided by number of camps and years, we can derive the average number of report submitted from a CEO per year as below.
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Figure1: Report submission per camp per year
The result is not impressive because the study shows that CEO submitted less than 2 reports per year on average. If it is for monthly report, CEO submitted 1 report per year on average.
Of course, it can be said as extreme because the number is derived from the filed reports, i.e. there are missing reports which were written but not filed in the district office. Even if we may count these missing numbers, the results are very challenging.
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Figure2: Patterns of Report Submission
The above figure is a part of results of “pattern” of submission of reports. As it shows, each CEO has its pattern of report submission, i.e. there is no standardized system of submission of reports. 
The challenged situation of report submission is an aspect of problems of extension, which needs to be addressed as an indicator of performance.

--------------------------------------

Laugh of Today
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